
 
 
 

To whom it may concern. 

Flamebar Health & Safety Labelling Update  

 

The Flamebar products; BM027 Flamebar N5, BM030 Flamebar PE6, BM031 Flamebar S3 & 

BM049 Flamebar N5 Double Strength contain the flame retardant chemical Ammonium 

Bromide. 

On May 23 2022 the EU has issued an ATP to amend Annex VI to the CLP Regulation on 

Classification, Labelling and Packaging of Substances and Mixtures. This amendment will 

apply from November 23, 2023. 

Ammonium Bromide (  CAS# 12124-97-9 - EC# 235-183-8 ) is reclassified and products using 

it will be prohibited for sale to and use by the general public. Products containing it will be 

restricted to professional users only. 

If you buy any of our Flamebar range for onward sales, either directly or through your 

website, you must ensure that the person buying these products is a professional user 

before allowing the sale. 

Our plan is to update the labelling on our Flamebar products over the next 3-4 months. This 

then will allow 12 months for the supply chain to be cleared of stock with the current Health 

and Safety labelling. 

At the end of this update are 2 pages that show the current Health and Safety and the New 

Health and Safety for the products in this range. 

 

Andy Shaw 

Head of R&D & Regulatory 

Rust-Oleum Europe 

July 4th 2022 
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